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Quiet!  Be still!                                                                                        
¡Silencio! ¡Quieto! 
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From the Desk of  the Pastor
Dear Parishioners,

On May 5th, thanks to the magic of  Zoom the parish 
pastoral council, parish staff  and representative leaders 
from each of  our parish commissions and committees, 
met to discuss plans for the future of  our parish commu-
nity and also discuss how each of  the parish commissions 
and committees could collaborate more effectively with 
each other.  On June 9th, the Parish Pastoral Council met 
to consider the fruits of  that meeting and next steps.  

I thought I would share with you the prayer I wrote to 
begin that meeting.  It was an adaptation of  the prayer I 
wrote for our May 5th meeting.  

As a parish faith community coming 
slowly, and hopefully steadily, out of  
the isolation of  the past 14 months, 
perhaps we can adapt elements of  this 
prayer as we pray for our parish and its 
future direction in the months ahead.  

Let us pray:
God of  all good gifts, we gather be-

fore you this night as the Parish Pas-
toral Council of  St. Ignatius. You know how the ongoing 
global pandemic has kept us physically apart, keeping us 
somewhat isolated from one another and from the other 
parishioners in our parish community. 

Still, we feel blessed that through technology you have 
allowed us last month to see and share with one another 
to get an overview of  the immediate past, present and fu-
ture of  our parish from the perspectives of  the leadership 
of  our various parish commissions and committees.

Please send forth the Holy Spirit as we review tonight 
the thoughts, ideas and recommendations we had heard. 

Help us always to embody a spirit of  listening, a spirit 
of  synodality, so that no one singular perspective domi-
nates. Instead inspire us to join together all of  their and 
our perspectives so that they become seeds for discern-
ment, for reconsidering our understandings, for enlarg-
ing our point of  view and for coming to consensus so 
that, during this upcoming Ignatian year, we may “see all 
things new in Christ.”  

Help us to use this upcoming Ignatian Year to focus 
more fully on the implementation of  the Four Jesuit Uni-
versal Apostolic Preferences:

Showing the Way to God
Walking with the Excluded

Journeying with Youth
Caring for our Common Home 

Estimados Feligreses:
El pasado 5 de mayo, gracias a la magia de Zoom, el 

consejo pastoral parroquial, el personal parroquial y los 
líderes representantes de cada una de nuestras comis-
iones y comités parroquiales se reunieron para discutir 
los planes futuros para nuestra comunidad parroquial y 
también discutir cómo cada una de las comisiones parro-
quiales y comités podría colaborar más eficazmente entre 
sí.  El 9 de junio, el Consejo Pastoral Parroquial se reunió 
para considerar los frutos de esa reunión y los próximos 
pasos.  

Pensé que compartiría con ustedes 
la oración que escribí para comenzar 
esa reunión.  Fue una adaptación de 
la oración que escribí para nuestra re-
unión del 5 de mayo.  

Como comunidad de fe parroqui-
al que viene saliendo lentamente, y 
con suerte de manera constante, del 
aislamiento de los últimos 14 meses, 
tal vez podamos adaptar elementos de 

esta oración mientras oramos por nuestra parroquia y su 
dirección futura en los próximos meses.

Oremos:
Dios de todos los buenos dones, nos reunimos ante 

ti esta noche como Consejo Pastoral Parroquial de San 
Ignacio. Tú sabes cómo la actual pandemia mundial nos 
ha mantenido físicamente separados, manteniéndonos un 
poco aislados unos de otros y de los demás feligreses de 
nuestra comunidad parroquial. 

Aún así, nos sentimos bendecidos de que a través de 
la tecnología nos hayas permitido el mes pasado vernos 
y compartir entre nosotros para obtener una visión gen-
eral del pasado inmediato, presente y futuro de nuestra 
parroquia desde las perspectivas del liderazgo de nuestras 
diversas comisiones y comités parroquiales.

Por favor, envía al Espíritu Santo mientras repasamos 
esta noche los pensamientos, ideas y recomendaciones 
que hemos escuchado.

Ayúdanos siempre a encarnar un espíritu de escucha, 
un espíritu de sinodalidad, para que no domine una per-
spectiva singular. Más bien, inspíranos a unir todas tus 
perspectivas y las nuestras para que se conviertan en se-
millas para el discernimiento, para reconsiderar nuestros 
entendimientos, para ampliar nuestro punto de vista y 
para llegar a un consenso para que, durante este próximo 
año ignaciano, podamos "ver todas las cosas nuevas en 
Cristo".  

Ayúdanos a utilizar este próximo Año Ignaciano para 
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Congratulations to 
Fr. Mike Lamanna, S.J. and 

Fr. Bill Woody, S.J. who were 
recently ordained to the 
ministerial priesthood! 

You can watch the
 Ordination Mass online: 

https://wi.st/3gwlUt8

Our 10:30 a.m. Livestream 
Mass will continue

Nuestras 12:30 p.m. Misa 
transmitida en vivo continuará

enfocarnos más plenamente en la implementación de las 
Cuatro Preferencias Apostólicas Universales Jesuitas:
 

Mostrar el Camino hacia Dios
Caminar con los excluidos

Viajar con la juventud
Cuidar nuestra casa común 

 
Que estas Preferencias Apostólicas nos guíen en nues-

tro deseo de crecer como Comunidad de Fe Parroquial 
Impulsada por sus Feligreses, para que podamos com-
prometernos y celebrar plena y sinceramente este Año 
Ignaciano.  Te pedimos esto por medio de Cristo nuestro 
Señor. Amén.

Siempre rezando por nuestra parroquia:
P. Joe

May these Apostolic Preferences guide us in our desire 
to grow as a Parishioner-Driven Parish Faith Communi-
ty, so that we may engage and celebrate fully and whole-
heartedly this Ignatian Year.  We ask this through Christ 
our Lord.  Amen.

Always with prayers for our parish,
Fr. Joe

Parish Commissions and Staff Contacts
Faith Formation Commission
Andrea Miller, millbav@bc.edu

Liturgy Commission 
Carol Russo, russocj2@comcast.net, or Matt Anderson, andersyw@bc.edu

Outreach Commission
 Sr. Diane Vallerio, MFIC vallerio@bc.edu

Peace, Justice & Reconciliation Commission
Green Team, Racial Justice, LGBTQ+ Catholics, Immigration

Michael Sennett, sennettm@bc.edu

Spiritual Life & Ignatian Community Development Commission
Kathy Maher, katherine.maher@bc.edu



Misa de Gracias
Recién ordenado al sacerdocio ministerial, el p. Mike Lamanna, S.J. cele-
brará una Misa de Acción de Gracias en conmemoración de su servicio a 
la parroquia como Diácono de Transición. Adoración en agradecimiento 

con el P. Lamanna en persona o a través de la Misa en vivo.

Domingo 20 de junio a las 12:30 p.m.
Celebrante: P. Mike Lamanna, S.J.

Después de la Misa, reciba sus Primeras Bendiciones en la Capilla Lannon, 
o si el clima lo permite, en Commonwealth Avenue Lawn.
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Masses of Thanksgiving
Newly ordained to the ministerial priesthood, Fr. Mike Lamanna, S.J. and 
Fr. Bill Woody, S.J., will celebrate Masses of Thanksgiving at our parish. 

Worship in gratitude with Fr. Lamanna and Fr. Woody in
person or through the livestream Mass. 

Saturday, June 19th at 4:00 p.m.
Presiding: Fr. Mike Lamanna, S.J.

Preaching: Fr. Bill Woody, S.J.

Sunday, June 20th at 10:30 a.m. 
Presiding: Fr. Bill Woody, S.J.

Preaching: Fr. Mike Lamanna, S.J.

After each Mass, receive their First Blessings in the Lannon Chapel, or 
weather permitting, on the Commonwealth Avenue Lawn.
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Welcoming you back!
We continue to welcome back parishioners and 
are thankful we can worship together again at St. 
Ignatius.  We would like highlight some of the new 
protocols. Our hope with these protocols is to keep 
everyone SAFE!

• We ask that everyone, except for those who need 
the handicap entrance, to enter through the main 
front doors of the Church.
• If you are fully vaccinated (i.e., two weeks since the 
completion of your second dose of Pfizer or Moderna 
or single dose of J&J), you are welcome to sit in the 
front two sections of the Church where masks are 
optional.  
• The back half of the Church will continue to require 
wearing masks, 6-foot physical distancing, and seat-
ing in every other pew for those unvaccinated (which 
includes families with children under 12 years of age) 
or  
anyone who prefers a safe space to worship.
• At Communion, the front half of the Church will 
now be come forward in a double line.  The back 
section will come forward to the break in a single line 
with spacing.
• It is important that no one leaves the Church and 
depart in an orderly fashion regardless of where you 
are sitting.  Please wait until the conclusion of the 
singing of our final hymn when you will be directed 
by our  
ushers.  The front section should not go out the main 
front doors but the side doors as directed. 
• For the continued safety of all, the cantor will 
instruct you to  remain in your place until you are 
directed by the ushers. The front sections will depart 
by the side doors, starting with the first pew. The 
back sections will depart by the main doors, starting 
with the last pew. 

You can review all the current Mass protocols here: 
https://bit.ly/3zyknKx.
We appreciate your cooperation in helping to keep 
all our fellow parishioners safe and healthy.  

Don’t forget to scan the QR Code to access the 
Worship Aid!

¡Dándoles la bienvenida de 
nuevo!

Continuamos dando la bienvenida de nuevo a 
los feligreses y estamos agradecidos de que 
podamos celebrar juntos de nuevo en 
San Ignacio.  Nos gustaría destacar algunos de 
los nuevos  protocolos. ¡Nuestra esperanza con 
ellos es mantenernos todos SEGUROS!
• Pedimos que todos, excepto los que necesitan 
la entrada para discapacitados, entren por las 
puertas principales de la Iglesia.
• Si está completamente vacunado (es decir, dos 
semanas después de su segunda dosis de Pfizer 
o Moderna o la dosis única de J&J), le invitamos 
a sentarse en las dos secciones delanteras de la 
Iglesia donde las máscaras son opcionales.  
• La mitad trasera de la Iglesia seguirá 
requiriendo el uso de máscaras, distanciamiento 
físico de 6 pies y asientos en cada dos bancas 
para aquellos no vacunados (lo que incluye a las 
familias con niños menores de 12 años) o 
cualquier persona que prefiera un espacio 
seguro para celebrar.
• En la Comunión, la mitad delantera de la 
Iglesia se presentará en una doble línea.  La 
sección posterior saldrá al pasillo intermedio en 
una sola línea marcando distancia.
• Por la seguridad continua de todos, el cantor 
le pedirá que permanezca en su lugar hasta la 
conclusión del himno final. Es importante salir 
de una manera ordenada, independientemente 
de dónde esté sentado. Los ujieres dirigirán las 
secciones delanteras para que salgan por las 
puertas laterales, comenzando por el primer 
banco y las secciones traseras saldrán por las 
puertas principales, comenzando por el último 
banco.

Puede revisar todos los protocolos actuales para 
la misa aquí: https://bit.ly/3q2s7jE.
Apreciamos su cooperación para ayudar a 
mantener a todos nuestros compañeros 
feligreses seguros y saludables.  

¡No olvide escanear el código QR para acceder a 
la Ayuda de Celebración!



Praise Those Fathers
Let us praise those fathers who have striven to balance the demands of work, marriage, and children 

with an honest awareness of both joy and sacrifice. 

Let us praise those fathers who, lacking a good model for a father, have worked to become a worthy 
and virtuous father. 

Let us praise those fathers who, by their own account, were not always there for their 
children, but who continue to offer those children, now grown, their love and support. 

As well, let us pray for those fathers who have been wounded by words and 
actions of their children. 

Let us praise those fathers who, despite marital discord, have remained in their 
children's lives.

Let us praise those fathers whose children are adopted, and whose love and support has 
nurtured a thriving life.

Let us praise those fathers who, as stepfathers, freely choose the obligation of fatherhood and earned 
their step children's love and respect.

Let us praise those children of fathers who did not show love, 
or hurt those they should have cared for.

Let us praise those fathers who have lost a child to death, and continue to hold the child in their heart.

Let us praise those who have no children, but cherish the next generation
 as if they were their own. 

Let us praise those who have fathered us in their role as mentors and guides. 

Let us praise those who are about to become fathers; may they openly 
delight in their children.

And let us praise those fathers who have died, but live on in our memory and whose love 
continues to nurture us.

An adaption of a Prayer by Rev. Kirk Loadman
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Juneteenth
On June 19, 1865, more than two years after President Abraham Lincoln issued the Emancipation Proclamation, 

the more than 200,000 enslaved persons in Texas discovered they were free.  Union General Gordon Granger, 
coming to Galveston with a company of Union troops, announced the end of both the Civil War and of slavery.  
His announcement, General Order Number 3 reads: “The people of Texas are informed that, in accordance with 

a proclamation from the Executive of the United States, all slaves are free.”  Juneteenth, as the day came to be 
known, became a day for celebrations of freedom, reflection, and action.  

 
Our Catholic faith calls us to speak and act against the evil of racism in all its forms.  This year, as we celebrate 

Juneteenth, we must acknowledge the history and persistence of racism in our country and actively work to 
become anti-racist and end systems of oppression for all God’s people.  

If you are interested in joining the Racial Justice Committee, please email us at ignatius@bc.edu. 

Juneteenth Flag
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Racial Justice Subcommittee
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Green Team Subcommittee
Prayer:

Garden Blessing
Bless us all that we may be truly at one with the integrity of all Creation. Strengthen us 

as inhabitants of your magnificent garden, our sacred Earth, to speak up when it is being 
abused and misused, to stand firm in our conviction to be faithful contributors to the 

health of our common home. (faithclimateactionweek.org)

Action Tip: 
 Black and Dark Green Planter Pots Cannot Be Recycled

*Gardening season is growing strong, and with that comes many discarded plastic pots. 
Sadly, most of these pots cannot be recycled in Massachusetts. The optical sorters that 

separate materials cannot  “see” black or dark green plastics and they end up 
contaminating other recyclable materials. For that reason, RecycleSmartMA advises that 

these pots should go in the trash. Remember, if in doubt, use the Recyclopedia tool to 
find out what can be recycled and what goes in the trash. https://keepmassbeautiful.org/

*Posted on May 10, 2021 by Green Newton

Join thousands of pilgrims from around the 
world to Journey with Ignatius. Read from 
Ignatius’ own writings, insights from selected 
Jesuit sources, and hand-picked resources on 
Ignatian spirituality–all while joining a 
community of prayer.

Download free app now!

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/InstituteforAdvancedJesuitStudies
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Live the Gospel of Life
Cardinal O'Malley has requested that during the month of June we make 

our voices heard to protect life. Please review the USCCB website for 
more information: https://www.respectlife.org/no-taxpayer-abortion

Parishioners viewing 
the "Here All Along,

Here to Stay" installation

An exhibit featuring the 
history of LGBTQ+ 
Catholics in the U.S. 

Boston College Theology & 
Ministry Library 
117 Lake Street 

Brighton, MA 02135

vvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvv
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We Still Appeal for the 
2021 Catholic Appeal        

Together, we have raised about 70% of our goal of $124,384
Help us reach our GOAL!

PLEASE DONATE TODAY 

Go to https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/stignatius and choose the fund 
“Catholic Appeal 2021."   

As always you can donate directly to: 
www.bostoncatholicappeal.org 

Remember to select "Chestnut Hill, St. Ignatius" 
Every donation helps! Thank you! 

DONATIONS ARE STILL NEEDED
YOU CAN HELP

Catholic Relief Services Special Collection 
Emergency COVID for India and Brazil

CRS and its partners around the world are working on the 
front lines of the COVID-19 pandemic to prevent risk, save 

lives and bolster recovery in high-risk communities. The 
current crises in India and Brazil require our help.  Click here for more details on the work 

being done by CRS in India and Brazil.  

To donate online, visit https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/stignatius

 You can also mail in your check to the Parish office.  Please make the check out to St Ignatius 
with a note CRS- India and Brazil. Thank you. 

Second Collection
THIS WEEKEND

Promoting the Gospel

This week's second collection will be shared by the Catholic Campaign for 
Human Development (CCHD) and the Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC). 

These two organizations communicate the Gospel by promoting works of justice, education, 
and the dignity of human life.
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Outreach Ministries

WALK FOR HUNGER
2021

Thank you for your support of TEAM 
IGNATIUS and Project Bread in this year’s 
Walk.   TEAM IGNATIUS  has raised more 
than $17, 725 from parishioners, families 

and friends.  And we may not be done!  It’s 
not too late to donate to a TEAM member 

or the TEAM in general.  Just go to 
projectbread.org/walk and continue 

from there!  

HELP STOCK THE FREEDGE!
Too many of our neighbors struggle to put 
food on their tables. The Newton Freedge 
is one way we can help. A free, 24/7 out-

door refrigerator and pantry, the Freedge 
provides free food and personal supplies to 

anyone who needs them.
GO TO:  

newtonfoodpantry.org/newton-freedge 
for more information, 

including the freedge location!

FOOD DRIVE & BUBBLE DRIVE
Help Centre Street Food Pantry help others

11 Homer Street, Newton Centre
Drop off days: May 10th & 24th, June 14th & 28th 

10 a.m. - 11 a.m.
Food Drive: https://www.centrestfoodpan-

try.org/food-drive-lists
Bubble Drive: https://www.centrestfood-

pantry.org/bubbledrive

If the drop off times are inconvenient for 
you, drop off your donations at the Parish 

Office and we'll get them to the Food 
Pantry on either of the June dates!

SHATTUCK FOURTH TUESDAY
June 22nd

We’ll be providing desserts to the Guests at 
Pine Street Inn Shattuck Shelter.  Shattuck 
is still requiring individually or by portion 
wrapped desserts like cookies, cookie bars 

and brownies. There will be a bin at the 
Office front door and one at the Garden 

Level door for your donation.  Donations 
should be dropped off by 3:45PM on the 

22nd. Thanks for your continuing support 
of this ministry.



12/12th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Distiguished Lecture Series
Building Blocks for Moral Education:

VULNERABILITY, RECOGNITION 
AND CONSCIENCE

Lecture by James Keenan, S.J.
Monday, June 21st, 7:30 p.m.

To register or for more information:
 https://gregorianfoundation.org/lecture/ “Laudato Si’ and the U.S. 

Catholic Church”  
Virtual Conference

July 13th - 15th

Keynote Speakers: 
Cardinal Blase Cupich

Maureen Day, PhD,
Assistant Professor of Religion and Society

Hosted by Creighton University & 
Catholic Climate Covenant 

Register: 
https://bit.ly/3p4RVeN

International Council of 
Christians and Jews (ICCJ)

When All This Is Over, How Do We 
Want The World To Be Different?

June 20th - 23rd & June 27th
BC Center for 

Christian-Jewish Learning 
Examine how the coronavirus and related 

crises confront us in three ways: as
 individuals, as religious traditions, and in 

Jewish-Christian dialogue.

Register: https://bit.ly/3is3Ku6

St. Columbkille Partnership School
Kindergarten Open House
Monday, June 21st, 5:30pm

REGISTER: STCPS.ORG/OPENHOUSE/

De Puertas Abiertas de Kínder
el lunes 21 de junio de 2021 5:30 PM

INSCRÍBANSE EN STCPS.ORG/
OPENHOUSE/
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Trans Ministry Zoom Encounters for the Laity
A Summer Zoom Encounter for the People of God hosted 
LGBT Ministry Diocese of Lexington & Fortunate Families

Fridays: July 16th, & August 13th at 1:00 p.m.

FREE PROGRAM
Visit https://bit.ly/3bFkA4Z to register

Liturgy Commission

Church At Home/La Iglesia En Casa 
†

To See the Document Click Here
Haz clic aquí para ver el documento en total:

https://bit.ly/2QIHJLJ

St. Mary's Chapel is open to the public 
for 8AM daily and Sunday Mass during 

the summer. It will remain open for 
private prayer each weekday until 5PM 

(3 PM on Fridays). 
On weekends, the doors will be 

closed after Mass.  
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Please pray for: 
Saturday, June 19th
4 p.m. - Dorothy DelGuercio

Sunday, June 20th
10:30 a.m. - Adam Edward Brzezinski
12:30 p.m. (Spanish) - Rosemary McKinnon
5:30 p.m. - Alfred Lapp

Saturday, June 26th
4 p.m. - Joan Montalbano

Sunday, June 27th
10:30 a.m. - Kathleen Paniaggio
12:30 p.m. (Spanish) - Helmut Joseph Russ
5:30 p.m. - Evelyn Schuster

Stay Connected!
Follow us on social media for Parish updates, 

Jesuit news, and Ignatian Spirituality. 

@ignatiuschestnuthill

@ignatiuschurch

@StIgnatiusMA

Men’s Spiritual Growth
Zoom Meetings

1st & 3rd Wednesday of  the Month
7:00 p.m.

The next meeting will be on 
Wednesday, July 7th at 7 p.m.

Contact Mark Neylon for details:
neylonmark@gmail.com
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St. Ignatius 
Livestream Masses

We recently hit 1,000 subscribers on YouTube!
Help us reach our new ambitious goal of 2,000!

It is free and will help you find our content easily. 
youtube.com/channel/UCOo9WRYLNRLPd8NaJbYgKOw

Photo courtesy of Patricia Williams
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Saint Ignatius of  Loyola Church
28 Commonwealth Avenue
Chestnut Hill, MA  02467

Phone: 617-552-6100 v Fax: 617-552-6101 v Email: ignatius@bc.edu v Web: stignatiuschestnuthill.org
PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Monday - Friday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Closed 12:30 p.m. - 1:30 p.m.

The Parish Staff
Rev. Joseph Costantino, S.J., Pastor	            pastor.st.ignatius@bc.edu	                        617-552-6100
Rev. Gerald Finnegan, S.J., Senior Priest	            frfinnga@bc.edu	                        617-552-6100	
Karen O’Reilly, Accounts/HR Manager	            karen.oreilly@bc.edu	                        617-552-6117
Carol Russo, Office Manager                                                              carol.russo@bc.edu                                     617-552-6102
Michael Sennett, Director of  Communications/Media Specialist        sennettm@bc.edu 	                        617-552-6108
Sr. Diane Vallerio, MFIC, Director of  Outreach Ministries	            vallerio@bc.edu 	                        617-552-6107
Matt Anderson, Organist, Director of  Music Ministries	            andersyw@bc.edu	                        617-552-6114
Andrea Miller, Director of  Faith Formation	            millbav@bc.edu	                        617-552-6103
Annarose Jowenson, Faith Formation Assistant	            jowenson@bc.edu	                        617-552-6105	
Kathy Maher, Spiritual Life & 
                      Ignatian Community Development Coordinator	            katherine.maher@bc.edu 	                        617-552-6112 
Jamie Huggins, Facilities Manager	            hugginja@bc.edu 	                        617-552-6100
Parish Pastoral Council	            pastoralcouncil@bc.edu	  	

The Celebration of  the Eucharist

BECOME A PARISHIONER - REGISTER
Registration forms are available on our website: stignatiuschestnuthill.org.

Please note that you must be registered for at least six months before we can issue any verification 
of  your status as a parishioner for godparent or sponsor letters.

CAP Team (Child Abuse Prevention) Ensures the protection of  all, providing training, consultation, and support.	
Helena Alfonzo				                     villa74@comcast.net
Trudy Good                                                                  trudygood@goodhavens.org
Annarose Jowenson                                                       jowenson@bc.edu
Kathy Maher                                                                 katherine.maher@bc.edu
Andrea Miller                                                                millbav@bc.edu

Other Sacraments
Reconciliation—By appointment only. Contact the Parish Office. 
Rite of  Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)—For adults seeking Baptism, and/or Confirmation, 
contact the Parish Office. 
Baptism—For infant and child Baptisms, contact Sr. Diane Vallerio
First Eucharist—Preparation begins in grade 1 and incudes classes, retreats, and home instruction. Children receive 
First Eucharist in grade 2. For further information contact our Faith Formation office. 
Confirmation—Preparation begins in 9th grade; students are confirmed in the spring of  10th grade. 
For further information contact our Faith Formation office. 
Matrimony—Parishioners, BC Grads and non-parishioners are welcome to be married at St. Ignatius. 
Contact our Office Manager, Carol Russo, for available dates and details. 
Anointing of  the Sick—Contact the parish office.

4:00 p.m. - Upper Church

Livestream 10:30 a.m. (English); 12:30 p.m. (Spanish); 5:30 p.m. - Upper Church

Currently Suspended

Saturday

Sunday

Weekday




